TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON
April 3, 2025, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present: Steve Page, John “Boe” Marsh and Wendy Pieh

Town Representatives: Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk, Tom Papell, Road Commissioner
and Harbor Committee, Ann Nesslage, BCC and Keena Cates,
Dept. Town Clerk.

Public present: Susan Davis, and Deb Elliott via ZOOM, EMS Director Jim
Corbett, Fire Chief Eric Teele, Mike Martin, Lynn Martin, Rufus
Teele, Julian Frink, Martha Frink, LCN Rep and Steve Greeley
from Maine Dept of Labor.

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by Chair Pieh.

Steve Greeley read the Shape award definition and presented the award to each, the Bremen
Fire and Bremen First Responders. Congratulations to both departments on achieving this
Status.

Ann Nesslage of the BCC, at the last meeting the discussion was mostly in regards to the
invasive plant informational and the continual work on flagging invasives. The BCC would like
to have a table here at the Town Center to display the different invasive plants. The request to
have a dog waste container with bags for the Hilton O'Connor as what is at the Hay Property
was made.

The Selectmen reviewed three different options for the annuat report cover. Then an invitation
for residents to email or send in suggestions for the cover of the Annual Town Report. The
decision wilt be made at the next meeting, April 17,

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the Board of
Selectmen voted (3-0) to approve, the Warrants of 3-28-2025, 4-2-2025 and 4-4-2025, in
addition to the Minutes of 3-20-2025.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Marsh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted (3-0) to approve the abatement dated 4-3-2025. This
abatement is to correct the previous supplemental for removal from tree growth that was
charged to the wrong property owner.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Marsh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted (3-0) to approve the supplemental warrant of 4-3-2025 for
removal from tree growth for property Map 010-Lot 002, owner Corey Digirolamo and
Andrew Warren in the amount of $14,560.00

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the board voted
to adjourn at 5:18.
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